
The Superior Court Clerks’ 
Certificate Program



Program Description 

Superior Court Clerks presently in office or those 
who are newly elected are eligible to enroll in the 
Superior Court Clerks' Certificate Program. 

To receive a certificate, participating clerks must 
complete the following program requirements: 

• 10 required courses,

• two elective courses, and

• a project paper.

Each course in the program will be offered on a 
rotating basis in conjunction with regularly scheduled 
conferences or meetings. All classes are six hours. 

The project paper that will be written at the 
conclusion of all coursework will profile three of the 
courses taken. The paper should be three-five pages 
in length and include the following: 

• the titles and descriptions of the three courses
profiled in the paper,

• a synopsis of what was learned in each of the
three courses,

• a comprehensive explanation of how at least
one component of each course could be used
to improve the operation of a Superior Court
Clerk's office,

• a plan for how the components described
above could be implemented in a Superior
Court Clerk's office. Plans do not have to be
implemented in order to fulfill the
requirements of the Certificate Program.

The paper will be reviewed by the director of the 
Certificate Program (Institute of Government 
Faculty). If a peer review is needed, a designated 
member of the Superior Court Clerks' Training 
Council will review deficient papers with the 
director to offer a recommended course of action. 

When a clerk has completed the requirements of the 
program, a certificate will be awarded by the Carl 
Vinson Institute of Government at the University 
of Georgia. To keep their certificates current, clerks 
participating in the program will be required to 
complete six hours of continuing education each year. 

This requirement will be met by participating 
clerks taking an Annual Update class (six hours), 
which will be offered twice each year. Once every 
three years, a participating clerk may choose to 
take an elective in lieu of the Annual Update 
class in order to meet the continuing education 
requirement for that particular year. 

If a Superior Court Clerk participates in the 
certificate program, receives a certificate, and then 
allows it to lapse, reinstatement will be allowed as 
follows: the clerk will be required to take the Annual 
Update class in the year reinstatement is sought plus 
one elective course (not previously taken) from the 
Certificate Program curriculum for each year the 
certificate has lapsed. 

Transcripts and records for the Superior Court 
Clerks' program are maintained by the Carl Vinson 
Institute of Government at the University of Georgia. 

If you have questions regarding the Superior Court 
Clerks' Certificate Program or need other 
information please contact: 

Christina Collins
Carl Vinson Institute of Government 
University of Georgia 
201 N. Milledge Avenue 
Athens, Georgia 30602 
christina.collins1@uga.edu

mailto:christina.collins1@uga.edu







